MUSE 
TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES
January 25, 2007

 

 

1) Call to Order: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:45pm. Trustees present were: Deena Zarlin, Annette Jarvie, Jessica Grinberg, Dave Gross, Tom Hudson, Deirdre Lamb, Michele Cheyovich, Pamela Graham and Carolyn Carleton. Others present were Donna Call, Wendy Roberts, Lisa Fredrickson, Ray Alarcon, and Gail Dickenson.

 

2) Minutes: (MSC Tom, Dave) to approve the minutes of 11/30/06) All ayes on the vote.

 
3) Financial Report: Tom Hudson distributed the October-December 2006 Financial Report showing a beginning working balance in our general fund of $102,597.07 with deposits of $260.87 in interest, fundraising deposits of $6,356; disbursements of $6,306.97; working ending balance $102,888.46. Starting balance for the Mini for Mendo Campaign was $130,724.25 with deposits of $18.175.81, interest deposits of $324.98, disbursements of $25,775.34 (including the $23,000 for the Mini For Mendo car winner) for a working ending balance of $123,229.39. Carolyn noted that the December 5, 2006 check for $102,758 to the MUSD for our 2006-7 programs should be deducted from the Mini For Mendo account for an actual ending balance of $20,471.39. Also funds from the AMUSEment event in December are not yet in as only 4 of the 17 stores who participated have sent us their 10% proceeds of sales.

 

4) Correspondence: Letters of thanks have been sent by Carolyn to the 17 stores who participated in the AMUSEment event. Carolyn also responded to MHS student, Ned Burnell’s request for a donation toward his Boy Scout project of building a bulletin board in front of the MUSD Office by explaining that MUSE does not fund individual student’s projects.  A $50 refund was given to a Ft. Bragg donor who purchased a Mini for Mendo raffle tix that did not get included in the drawing.  Our MUSE website ‘contact us’ link will be changed from Ron Bowman to Jessica’s e-mail. A discussion followed about the appropriateness of listing all board members with corresponding e-mails. Ray offered to check into a generic e-mail address for MUSE like MUSEinfo@mcn.org and discuss with Mina, who maintains our website about linking all board members without causing a flood of spam mail to board members. A discussion about the MUSE phone # 937-0758 being moved from Iana Porter’s to Jessica’s office followed and Wendy suggested that the fee of physically moving the line could be avoided by using PAC Bell’s message center to forward messages to another physical location for a fee of around $9/mo. Jessica will look into it.

 
5) Committee Reports: 
(a)Candlelight Tour: Pamela reported that $6390 was made, $1000 more than last year’s event, for a total of  $3024 profit for MUSE after splitting the proceeds with Big Brothers Big Sisters. 

 
           

(b) Holiday AMUSEment in Mendocino: Jessica reported that the 17 participating stores seemed to appreciate the collaboration with MUSE in this fundraising event. We have thanked them all and asked for suggestions to improve for next year.  Four of the stores have sent us $617.76 so far and total expenses have not been totaled yet.

c) Ledford House Dinner: The dinner set for Sunday, March 11th will be discussed under the agenda item 7: 2007 Fundraising events.

.

6) Endowment Fund: Jessica reported on the January 4th Informational meeting with Suzanne Norgard from The Community Foundation of Mendocino County and minutes from that meeting were distributed. Anne Ruprecht spoke to Jessica earlier and requested that a change of fund administrators be possible if a future MUSE board wanted to change management of the Fund. But a ‘true’ endowment fund would not allow such a change with the same principal funds. A discussion followed on the pros and cons of having the fund set up by The Community Foundation, an independent investment manager such as David Jones, or a bank.  (MSC Annette, Dave) to authorize the Endowment Fund Subcommittee to accept the Community Foundation as the administrator of our Endowment Fund subject to a review of the contract by the Board of Trustees.  All ayes in the vote.  The Subcommittee of Don Kirkpatrick, Dave Gross, Jessica Grinberg, Wendy Roberts and Erich Schmid will oversee the contract and management of our funds with the Community Foundation and develop a policy for fundraising for the Fund. Once the contract has been finalized, it was suggested that we do some publicity to announce the collaboration and encourage donations.

  
7)    2006-07 Fundraising Events: Jessica circulated a draft list of 2007 fundraising events month by month.

Feb/Mar: Lisa and Helena offered to throw a free community dinner to encourage more MUSE volunteers and a discussion followed about links with an existing school event to promote more attendance, such as the Talent Show, Open House or Back-To-School Night.  It was decided to hold it during Back-To School Night in September.

March 11: Ledford House dinner honoree is Peggy Merrill. Cheri Singman and Judy Jonas will chair the event and Deena and Wendy offered to be the MUSE Board liaison for the event. A portion of the bar proceeds will be given to us but donations for wine on the tables need to be obtained. Pam agreed to do an interview with Peggy to put in the newspaper. The Ledford House Subcommittee recommended that additional honorees and fundraising programs could also be acknowledged publicly that night. It was decided that Helena and Sherry Waldman be offered free dinner tickets and acknowledged that night for their dedication to the Rummage sales for MUSE. Also suggested was an acknowledgement that night of retiring teachers to honor their contribution to the school and students and it was decided to post a list of this year’s retirees. Wendy suggested that a box be included on the invitation for the dinner to check with donations to our Endowment Fund in honor of Peggy Merrill.

Cinco de Mayo: Lisa offered to help put on a dinner and dance but thought the auction in addition would be too much work.  Last year’s event at the Caspar Community Center brought in about $5000, the auction being $2500 of that. Annette thought the $25 door price wasn’t high enough. Lisa will look into dates available at the Community Center as she has a possible conflict with volunteering to go with Gail Lauginger’s class to a baseball game that weekend.

Car Raffle: MUSD will cover the full expense of the music and band teachers for 2007-8, which omits about $68,000 from our next year’s fundraising commitments.  A question followed if a car raffle is needed but it was decided that it is a good, relatively easy fundraiser. We need a person to hire to head up the raffle. Katherine Stone suggested we raffle off a Harley Davidson motorcycle and Mike Slaughter of the Fort Bragg Dodge dealership offered to sell us a 2007 4-door Jeep Wrangler or a Smart Car for the raffle, but the Smart Car is not street legal in the US. Lisa remembered that we started in March last year with the drawing of the car in late September. A subcommittee of Annette, Wendy, Lisa and Jessica will look into possibilities for the vehicle and a person to head up the event.

April MTC: The Mendocino Theatre Company has offered us to buy the 88 seats @ $8.50 each = $748 for a theatre night in April and sell the tickets for a higher price to cover refreshments and the play as a MUSE fundraiser.  It was decided to pass on the offer and concentrate on established annual events to avoid spreading our efforts too thinly.  Gail wondered if she could follow up on the idea for a MHS fundraiser for Alternative Ed Week.

June Fun Fair: Helena will head up the event and will need about 140 volunteers for the games and food booths.

June 24th Digging Dog Event: Liliana Cunha, who organizes the June 23rd Mendocino Art Center Garden Tour, is excited about collaborating with MUSE on another garden event the same weekend, sharing promotion and coordination and encouraging out-of-town visitors to come to both events. Separate tickets and separate but related activities, i.e., co-owner Gary Ratway would be offering guided tours, co-owner Debra Whigham wants to do garden sculpture. Committee of Annette, Carolyn and Michele to head up the event with help from Wendy to contact 30 members of Master Gardening class at the Mendocino Botanical Gardens for possible docents. Deirdre will coordinate with Debra on advertising starting with the March Floral Show in S.F. and will also look into website promotion. A discussion followed about the possibility of a late afternoon/early evening dinner for 50 in the gardens but it was thought more easily managed as a separate event from the garden tour.

July 7th MAC Barbeque: Jed Ayres and Noah are on for the barbeque but we’ll need an event coordinator. Jessica will ask Ron Bowman if he would consider it. Deidre and Dave offered to help volunteer for the day.

Margie Crowningshield Concert: Margie, who has grandchildren in the MGS, MMS and MHS, has offered to put on a singer-songwriter concert of jazz/blues of her own music at the PAC and give all proceeds to MUSE. She could also get the musicians, Frannie Leopold, Judy Stavely, and Peter Barg to perform and Kathy O’Grady as MC/stand-up monologist but prefers not to do the production or advertising for the event. Two nights are possible as the PAC only seats around 100-120. Carolyn will check on the availability of the hall with Gail at the MHS and report back with possible dates.

Ronnie Gilbert concert: Annette mentioned that Ronnie Gilbert, ex-Weavers singer, has recently moved to Mendocino to live with her daughter and is considering giving a concert to benefit the children in our area.  There is a possibility that she may be interested in benefiting MUSE with a Cotton Auditorium concert. Annette is interested in helping produce such an event and will report back to us with future discussions and developments.

 

Jessica suggested that we continue discussions of the fall 2007 fundraising events at our February meeting.

 

Items deferred for the next meeting agenda:

a)     Fall fundraising events for 2007.

b)    Contact list on our website

 
Next Meeting: February 22, 2007 3:40 PM MMS Library.

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:35 p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted:  Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

